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4th March 2022 

 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Relationships and Sex Education Policy Consultation 
 
As a part of your child’s education at Holbrook Academy, the school promotes personal wellbeing 
and development. A key vehicle for this work is a comprehensive and varied Personal, Social, Health 
and Economic Education (PSHE) programme which includes Relationships and Sex Education 
(RSE). The programme is mainly delivered through Life Skills and Science lessons with issues 
reinforced through other curriculum subjects and through tutor time and assemblies. The content of 
the programme is closely monitored, and the vocabulary and any teaching materials used are 
appropriate for the age and maturity of the students.  
 
Holbrook Academy has a RSE policy, agreed annually by the governing body. The policy is based on 
guidance from the DfE and takes account of the revised National Curriculum and the PSHE 
Framework. We are currently conducting our annual review of our policy to ensure we continue to 
offer the highest quality provision for our students. As a school community, we are committed to 
working in partnership with parents/carers and all stakeholders within it and, as such, we need your 
feedback to help us do this. We would like to invite you to get involved in the consultation process by 
carrying out the following actions:   

 
1. Please read our current RSE policy on the Academy website or via this link 

http://holbrookacademy.org/259-ha/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/RSE-Policy-July-2021.pdf 

 
2. Please send feedback on the following questions via email to Mrs Bell, Head of Life Skills 

emma.bell@holbrookacademy.org 

 
• Do you have any comments or questions regarding the Academy’s aims and vision for 

PSHE/RSE? 
• Do you have any comments or questions regarding the delivery model, as described in the 

policy? 
• Do you have any comments or questions regarding Inclusivity and Equality of Opportunity, 

as described in the policy? 
• Do you have any comments or questions regarding Safeguarding, as described in the 

policy? 
• Do you have any additional comments or questions on any aspect of the policy? 

 
The consultation process will be open from 4th to 18th March 2022. 

 
If you have any questions about this process, please feel free to contact me at Holbrook Academy.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mrs E Bell 
Head of Life Skills 
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